Lucy Wyn-Griffiths

From: I

Sent: Tuesday, October 27, 2020 7:30 PM

To: corporate

Cc: Arthur De Jong; Cathy Jewett; Duane Jackson; Jen Ford; John Grills; Ralph Forsyth
Subject: RE: Whitegold Undergrounding project Concerns

Hello Whistler Mayor and Council,

| am writing to you, a second time, regarding the proposed Whitegold Hydro undergrounding beautification project. |
am opposed to this project.

First, | am opposed because of the added financial cost involved in trying to change an old ski chalet to fit the new hydro
connections. Our household costs would be considerably more to connect to an underground service than the
properties that already have underground services to their houses. It may not even be possible for us to connect
underground so we would be required to purchase a pole to maintain our hydro connection.

Second, | am fearful that this project will lead to other “beautifications” that involve cement curbs and street lights
making us a “city” neighbourhood instead of a small ski town neighbourhood. We live in such a beautiful place. We
should not have to spend all this money to see this!

Third, | feel the entire process has had a lack of transparency for those of us who did not jump in to say we were for the
project at the beginning.

We have not been told how many petitions were received, how many petitions were received but were in opposition,
and how many petitions were received but were invalid due to a lack of consensus between multi-owner properties. We
also have not been told who oversaw the petition verification process? | would like these numbers to be published to
back up the 58% in favour number.

Thank-you for taking the time to listen to my concerns.
Lorraine Vollmer

7288 Fitzsimmons Rd S.
Whistler, BC V8E OE5

From: ML Vollmer
Sent: Friday, August 21, 2020 11:25 AM
To: whitegoldundergrounding <whitegoldundergrounding@gmail.com>

Cc: corporate@whistler.ca; lan, Reith _>; Rod Grange_
Subject: Whitegold Undergrounding project Concerns and a Request for more information

Hello Christine Boehringer (Project Manager) & Whistler Mayor and Council

I hope you are all well and are enjoying Summer.



Our household received the petition for the Whitegold Undergrounding of Overhead Utilities petition
package. Thank you for all the information. After thoroughly reading through the package | have a few
guestions/concerns about the Petition for Whitegold Undergrounding of Overhead Utilities:
1. Petition Threshold. | am wondering why you are using the petition threshold as detailed on page 6
numbers 2 & 3. (50% of the parcels and 50% of the total tax assessed property value)

1. "According to the BC government page. The petition threshold being used is meant for a
"Petition for Service"; “initiated by local residents interested in receiving a service in their
area”. https://wwwz2.gov.bc.ca/gov/content/governments/local-governments/governance-
powers/powers-services/municipal-powers-services/services/local-area-services

2. We already have a hydro service in our subdivision. This project’s petition is not a request for a
service but for a change to the look of the existing service (ie “beautification”).

3. Do you have an example of where this threshold has been used to petition for a change to an
existing service?

4. This petition threshold process does not appear to be a very democratic process? and it seems
to pit those that have “improvements” (ie more costly houses) against those that do not have
“improvements” (original subdivision cabins without upgrades).

2. Project cost.
1. How has the cost, of $5.5 million, for this project been determined?
2. Are there any similar projects by BC Hydro?

1. | found the following article on the BC Hydro website but the cost example presented is
from Anaheim, California. https://www.bchydro.com/news/conservation/2019/pros-cons-
underground-power-lines.html It is not clear if the cost example is in USD or CAD?

2. | have reached out to BC Hydro to ask if they have examples of a similar project. | will
forward once | have heard back.

3. FAQ —end of page 2 of 10; You write that the BC Hydro grant (up to $1.2 million) is for 1/3 of
the estimated cost of 5.5million. 1/3 of $5.5million = 1.8million. A difference of $600,000.

1. Concern: Ifind it alittle frightening to sign off on a project that does not have a
fixed cost. In effect we are “writing a blank cheque”.

4. Exactly how much is the BC Hydro grant?

3. What happens to a household that cannot make any of the Private changes to hook up to the new
hydro system?.

1. Are you allowed to cut off an existing service to someone’s household?

2. Have you considered that with COVID issues some may not have the same resources available
to them as before?

3. Some of the older houses may not have the infrastructure to add underground hydro to their
structure.

4. Project Information Session, scheduled for August 29,
1. Why is this scheduled in the middle of Summer holidays?

1. lunderstand there is a timeline but can we not wait until school is back, so more
residents can attend in person or virtually?

2. Please include me in this and any future information sessions.



Thanks so much for taking the time to review my concerns and to answer my questions. | will appreciate
hearing from you soon.

Sincerely

Lorraine Vollmer

7288 Fitzsimmons Rd S
Whistler, BC V8E 0OE5



